Operations Committee Minutes

April 4, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, and Karen Wagner.
Cost Allocation Plan
Diane Halvorson reports that the Fairmont and Mankato Cost Allocation Plans have been signed.  Karen Wagner reported that she received a signed New Ulm plan as well and will check on it.  Rick Roy was not able to attend the meeting but provided an update to the reconciliation process for the plans.  It has been proposed to proceed without having to reconcile previous transactions.  
Reimbursement for Data Line

Nancy Haag requested clarification on where to send reimbursement for the data line.  The payment will be sent to the St. Paul DEED office.    
New Ulm WorkForce Center
Nancy Haag reported that MVAC staff are tracking the time spent on resource room activity.  Karen Wagner reported that she will be looking at the funding available after July 1st to see if additional staffing will be available.  
Fund Review
Diane Halvorson reported that MVAC and Job Service staff met to review funding for WIA Adult and Dislocated Worker and funds are available to allow for some training opportunities.  

TAA MathmaticaVisit

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed an overview of a Mathematic Policy Research visit to evaluate the Trade Adjustment Assistance Program.  The visit will take place April 19th. 
Return on Investment

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a Return On Investment Report for MFIP, DWP, FSET, State and Federal Dislocated Worker, WIA Adult, FastTRAC, and MYP programs.  

Performance Measures

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the performance results that are used to determine if our area receives Incentive Funds.  Based on the new Incentive Funds Policy, our area did not meet the Adult Credential rate for PY08 so we will not receive incentive funds for performance.  Our area would also not receive incentive funds for PY09. 

MinnesotaWorks.net Report

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a summary of customers on Minnesota Works and those with resumes.  It was suggested to provide some staff training on how to post a resume to the site as well as encourage participants to post their resumes.

Grant Update

Diane Halvorson reported that the Minnesota Intelligent Rural America (MIRC) grant to provide basic computer skills classes in the region has been funded.  
MSU-Mankato received the Office of Energy Security grant to provide LEED training.  

The Southern Minnesota Association of Food and Ethanol Manufacturing (SMAFE) did not receive their grant to provide mid level employees training to enter the ethanol and food manufacturing industry. 
Local Plan

Diane Halvorson requested professional development activities from managers for the Local Plan Update. 
Meeting adjourned.

